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Academic Senate President’s Report 

April 17, 2023  

District Executive Council (DEC) 

• Reviewed agenda for Board Meeting.  Expressed concerns 

regarding Cuyamaca curriculum packet proposing Math 176 with 
removal of Math 110 pre-requisite.  Campus procedures indicate 

unaligned courses cannot move to Board meeting.  After several 
comments, Chancellor requested that both colleges have 

emergency meeting to conduct mediation. Met with College 
Presidents, VPAA’s, Senate Presidents, Curriculum and 

Articulation Chairs, and Math Department Chairs.  Discussed for 
an hour and a half and reached consensus.  Item pulled from the 

Docket and Math department chairs will meet to discuss further.  
Excellent example of collaboration, community and student-

centered decision making. 

• District has a deadline to submit an action plan regarding 
campus policing from an equity lens. 

• The request for proposals were sent out for food vendors.        
The deadline to respond is 4/19/23.  The task force will meet 

afterwards to evaluate the proposals. 

Governing Board Meeting (3/14/23) 

• Athletics presentation showing excellent success outcomes for 
athletes attending tutoring sessions.  Cuyamaca Senate 

President expressed disapproval over removal of constituency 
representative tables and 4 minute oral report.  Board passed 

resolution in support of keeping Area E for CALGETC.  Board 

passed resolution ending vaccination requirement for employees 
effective June 1.  Salary equity for Classified Professionals 

passed with several positions moving up in class level. 

Additional Highlights 

• Kerry Kilber and Barbara Gallego will be meeting with GC and CC 
Senate Presidents once a month to discuss any items that may 

touch on 10+1.  Met for first time on April 5.  Discussed 
transitions in staffing in IT, Perkins Survey on Canvas and Self-

Service updates.  There is a plan to move the Perkins survey to 
Self-Service, but it is difficult to program.  Barbara asked for one 

more semester of placing survey in Canvas prior to moving it 
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permanently to Self-Service.  Will continue to be optional and 
not required.  Will also ask about rewriting some of the 

questions, which are personal in nature.  

• District IEPI team met for first time on April 5 to look at 

summary of comments and list of themes identified.  Writing 
team will meet on April 14 to identify goals which will be 

submitted to request funding. Will bring final copy to Senate. 

• Received final copy of ASCCC Resolutions.  In attachments 

folder.  Please review and provide feedback on pro or con 
statements and any preference on how to vote. 

• Chancellor Neault had requested a meeting to discuss security 
cameras.  Decision was made to postpone and bring the group 

together at a later date to discuss in more detail and hear out all 
concerns before moving forward. 

• Reminder that if you are a Senator and will be absent from a 

Senate meeting, you have the option to participate online after 
submitting a Teleconferencing Request form.  The link is on the 

Academic Senate website.  We prefer the form is submitted in 
time to be posted on the agenda, but it is permissible to 

complete the form up until the start time of the Senate meeting.   

• Our Fall retreat will be in person at Grossmont, followed by lunch 

with AFT. What would you like to see for our Fall 2023 Joint 
Retreat?  Please share your ideas for potential speakers, 

activities, themes, etc. on this Google FORM. 
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